MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE DRIFFIELD TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY JANUARY 3RD 2017 AT 7.30PM IN THE MEETING ROOM, COMMUNITY CENTRE, MILL STREET, DRIFFIELD.

Present:
Councillors J Fletcher, P Rounding, M Blakeston (Mayor), G Lucas, M Rogers,  T Lee, C Scarlett,  J Cooper  the Town Clerk Mrs C. Binnington  


The Chairman gave instruction as to how to leave the building in the event of an emergency. 
01/17

Apologies for Absence:


Cllr H Venter, Cllr A Croft, Cllr K Wright, Cllr T Cooper, Cllr K Stack. Cllr S Fletcher, Cllr R Fraser, Cllr S Poessl.
02/17
Declarations of Interest:


There were none. 
03/17

Registration of Gifts and Hospitality:



There were none.

04/17
Questions, Matters of Accuracy and Observations on the Minutes of December 6th 2016:


There were none
05/17
Adoption of the Minutes of December 6th 2016:


The minutes were adopted with all in favour. 
06/17
Clerks Update:


There was none. 
07/17
Driffield MIU Campaign:
It was agreed with all in favour to adopt a report conducted by Alan Alaszewski of the University of Kent and Daniel Vulliamy regarding the consultation on Urgent Care Services conducted by the CCG. (update:  since decided not to include report with town council’s responses) 


The Mayor reported that he had composed a letter to the CCG and this along with the returned letters and coupons would hopefully be presented to Jane Hawkard who we were going to invite to Driffield. 
08/17
Budget and Precept 2017/2018:


Cllr J Cooper stressed that the budget working group had only permitted the donation to Driffield Youth Action should be secure match funding.

The precept for 2017/2018 was set at £289894.00 and budget agreed with all in favour.
09/17
Six Month Internal Audit: 

It was agreed with all in favour.
10/17
Priorities for the Local Transport Plan:

The priorities were agreed with all in favour. The Mill Street crossing was also agreed but the clerk was asked to see if double yellow lines could be extended towards the mini roundabout as the zig zags were did not go down far enough. 
11/17
Highways:


Cllr J Cooper highlighted the issues of parking at The Mount and Park Avenue which often prevents the town bus and emergency vehicles getting through.  It was agreed with all in favour that letters be distributed to residents highlighting this issue.
12/17

Responsible Financial Officers Report:



The enclosed report was agreed with all in favour.
13/17

Adoption of Minutes:



Personnel  - all in favour


Planning – all in favour
14/17

Temporary closure of meeting for Post Council Public Review:

There were no comments. 
15/17

Meeting re-opens.



There was none.
16/17

Delegates Reports:



There were none. 
17/17

Date of Next Meeting:



Tuesday February 7th 2017


The meeting closed at 8.00pm.

Signed:  ……………………………………………….  
Date:  ……………………………………
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